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October 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The attached ordinance is one of a series of appropriation requests being submitted as individual items.  Collectively, these requests serve as the mid-biennium review of biennial budgets described in RCW 36.40.250 and required by section 405 of the King County Charter.  An additional appropriation request for a group of items likely will be submitted later in the year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This ordinance would appropriate additional funds for two Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) projects: $6,504,518 for the Sunset Heathfield project and $27,448,608 for the Brandon Michigan Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) project.  Both of these projects are classified as mandatory phased appropriation projects and need additional appropriations to continue work.  The request for the Sunset Heathfield project would complete the Final Design phase.  The request for the Brandon Michigan CSO project would complete Pre-Design, Final Design, and begin the demolition component of the implementation phase.

I am requesting action on this ordinance prior to the end of 2015 so WTD can continue work on these projects without interruption.  Existing appropriations will be exhausted in early 2016.  Without further appropriations in 2015, the projects would have to be stopped, which would incur significant schedule delays and added costs.

The standalone appropriation ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”


I certify that funds are available.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
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